Town of Sutton Sewer Commission Meeting

4/14/2021

Members Present: Neal Crites

Jack Sheehan

Donald Obuchowski

The meeting was opened at 2:00 P.M. by Neal Crites. Neal and Jack present and approved minutes from last meeting 3/10/21.

Town Manager Jim Smith addressed the Sewer Project. It has taken a new direction. Planning Director Jen Hager did a walk thru of the Waste Water Treatment Plant at the school and put a report together. The MBR Tank was later inspected. It is structurally solid and can be renovated for \$170,000. This would include clean, recoat tank and add 10-20yrs of usage. This would be of no cost to the Residents of Sutton. Funds are still available from the old Middle/High School Project.

This would be a good investment for the town at this time. Town Sewer Expansion at a later date.

Next order of business was Acceptance of revised Sewer Commissioner's Rules.

No Old Business.

New Business: *Armsby Rd-Wedgewood Farm-92 Units moving forward.

*Upgrade Pleasant Valley Pump Station.

*Jim Smith spoke to Millbury Town Administrator regarding Millbury billing us for Sewer Bills and providing a timely quarterly Bill.

*Sewer Commissioner's propose to meet with Millbury Sewer Commissioner's next month to resolve the invoicing and flow concerns as well as installing a meter.

Neal made motion to adjourn. Jack 2nd motion. All in favor.

Meeting ended at 2:35 p.m.

Neal Crites

Jack Sheehan